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First of all, we hope that everyone had a nice quiet spring break and enjoyed your 
families.  Spring break was a good thing in our department. The drivers got a 
break, we got roads cleaned up and bladed the shop. We were also able to get a 
lot of buses worked on without new problems coming up. 
 
We issued 31 tickets this month, 22 of which had to be suspended from the bus 
for five days for vaping while on the bus, one suspended for having a lighter on 
the bus three-day suspension, and eight tickets for various other items with no 
other suspensions. 
 
We are back on all dirt roads and running our routes as they should be.  
Everything is looking good. 
  
We are currently working on driver evaluations.  The shop is working hard to try 
and catch up, but we have cut back on the overtime where we have been able. 
 
We have a driver resigning as of the 12th this month. She has found a full time job, 
so we wish her the best.  Our driver’s trainer is working with one individual on a 
CDL. We have two drivers out on long term medical, one new this month and one 
has been out since January 1st. 
 
I was able to attend and National Special Needs training during March.  It ran 
pretty much daylight to dark and had some amazing information -  and a lot of it.  
I was able to learn the information that is required of me and my position. I look 
forward and hope to be able to attend again as there is so much to learn. 
 
Thank you for all your support. 
  
Ryan W. Edwards 
Transportation Supervisor 


